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INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM                          March 3, 2021

TO: Cynthia D. Borrego, President, City Council

FROM: Timothy M. Keller, Mayor

SUBJECT: ..title
Mayor's re-appointment of Ms. Patricia L. Chavez to the ABQ Volunteers Advisory Board

I am submitting for your advice and consent the following name for appointment to the ABQ
Volunteers Advisory Board in accordance with the City of Albuquerque Resolution 2-1-19.

APPOINTEE NAME                               TERM
Ms. Patricia L. Chavez                                                                                     April 18, 2024
705 Vista Abajo Drive NE Albuquerque, NM 87123 Patricia, a native New Mexico
businesswoman is owner of PLC Enterprises. Her specialties include: Corporate and Community
Relations, Government and Legislative Relations, Youth Programs Advocacy, Youth
Entrepreneurship Training, Leadership Development. She graduated from Manzano High School in
Albuquerque, earned her undergraduate degree from the University of Santa Clara in California, and
her Master's degree from the University of Phoenix in Organizational Management. Her previous
extensive and notable employment history includes high level positions with: HUD in DC, United
States Forest Service and Dept of Navy, in San Francisco; Department of Commerce in DC and the
University of New Mexico. She was the first Latina Director of New Mexico's MESA
(Mathematics, Engineering, Science Achievement-a nationally recognized pre-college program).
She has served on the Governor's Economic Development Partnership Board, the Governor's NM
Commission for Community Volunteerism and several other local and national boards such as the
America's Services Commission. She currently serves as the Vice President for the ABQ Volunteers
Advisory Board. Patricia believes in not just carrying a title, but doing the work as demonstrated by
her commitment to HopeWorks/St. Martin's Hospitality Shelter as their "Girl Friday" where she
volunteers in the clothing room for almost eight years. A resident of Council District 9, Ms.
Chavez will continue to serve in an At-Large position on the Board and her second term will
expire April 18, 2024.
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The remaining members are:
Representing Name                                          Term

1. At Large Dr. Joseph P. Sanchez 04/18/2021
2. At Large Vacant 04/18/2017
3. At Large Ms. Tsiporah Nephesh 04/18/2023
4. At Large Ms. Ann Walton 04/18/2021
5. At Large Ms. Alexandria Bazan 04/18/2023
6. At Large Mr. Adriano C. Lujan 04/18/2023
7. At Large Ms. Hallee (Kells) Nguyen 04/18/2023
8. At Large Mr. Tim M. Sheahan 04/18/2019
9. At Large Ms. Taura Livingstons 04/18/2021
10. At Large Mr. Dathan L. Weems 04/18/2021
11. At Large Ms. Stephanie Greigo 04/18/2022
12. At Large Ms. Patricia Lee Chavez 04/18/2021
13. At Large Ms. Michelle Montoya 04/18/2022
14. At Large Ms. Erin Hagenow 04/18/2021
15. At Large Ms. Vaisu Bronk 04/18/2023
16. At Large Ms. Wendy Santiesteban 04/18/2023
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______________________________________                                               _____/_____/_____

Sarita Nair, Chief Administrative Officer     Date
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